
SAVERNAKE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE SAVERNAKE PARISH COUNCIL 10 JULY 2014  

JUBILEE ROOMS, MARLBOROUGH 

PRESENT  
Neil Twentyman (Chairman) Councillor 
Paul March (Clerk) Councillor 
Rupert Boyd (RB) Councillor 
Shanne Boyd (SB) Councillor 
Guy Singleton (GS) Councillor 
Andrew Smithson (AS) Councillor 
  
  

Item No.  

31/14 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 
 
The Chairman welcomed Councillor Jemima Milton (JM) to the meeting. No apologies 
were received 
 

32/14 MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting on 3 June 2014 were accepted as a true record of the 
meeting. 
 

33/14 MATTERS ARISING  
 
05/14 Complete. 
06/14 Complete 
08/14 The chairman provided an update on the progress of the discussions with 
Wiltshire County Council and the local Police. It would appear that both are happy with 
the speed limits in the parish despite recent accidents on both the A346 & A4. JM 
suggested that it might be useful to discuss traffic calming measures at the CATG 
meetings. (Action – Chair) 
10/14 No further progress has been made. It would appear that nothing further can be 
done. The council will look to impose conditions on any future planning applications It 
was agreed that a letter be sent to the owner of the property offering to pay for 
stone/bark to create a path to improve the conditions. (Action - GS) 
21/13 Planning permission for bus stop advert – ongoing 
33/13 Complete as part of 10/14 
 

34/14 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
Pecuniary interests were considered for councillors and none were reported, it was 
agreed that the relevant records be updated accordingly. 
 

35/14 PLANNING 
 
There were no planning applications to consider. 
 

36/14 FINANCE 
 
The clerk presented the year to date finance report. After a brief discussion it wasnduly 
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noted.  
 

39/14 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
It was agreed that the website will include a link to the Marlborough Literary Festival. 
The council’s interest in the forest volunteer group was noted. 
RB provided the council with details of the works currently underway in the field under 
consideration for development at Salisbury Road. 
 

 Next meeting  - 

 

 


